Item 7.3

	Board Meeting:
	29 July 2021
	

	Subject:
	Finance and Performance Committee update
	

	Recommendation:

	Board members are asked to:

Discuss and Note

X
Discuss and Approve

Note for Information only
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1
Background

The Finance and Performance Committee (FPC) was held on 8 July 2021, the following key points were noted at the meeting.  

	Item
	Details

	Effective

	· The Committee were updated on the operational performance and advised that work is ongoing to optimise patient pathways and to improve clinic utilisation and activity.  This includes weekend working to support the recovery of waiting times and to focus on patients identified as urgent.
· The arrival of the Vanguard unit has increased the number of Endoscopy procedures.  Work continues with other Health Boards with regard to the recovery of Cancer/Colorectal service on a national basis. 

· Members were advised that discussions are ongoing with Scottish Government with regard to maximising the utilisation of staff capacity levels for Health Boards.  NHS GJ are aware of the current situation and are working on an active plan.
· Members were assured of the financial position for the end of May 2021.  A surplus of £0.348m was reported including core revenue and income.  Both the non-core and Capital position are break-even which is in line with the financial planning.
· Performance against the NHS Golden Jubilee’s efficiency savings of £2.044m has been identified with £0.850m being recurring and £1.194m being non-recurring.  Work is ongoing to identify structured key projects to drive efficiencies forward for the remaining £2m.  
· Progress has been made on confirming funding from the Scottish Government to support the strategic and recovery plan ambitions.

· Clarity was provided on the overspend of staff administration costs which are in the process to be realigned with budget amendments.  It was highlighted that the structure and recruitment of staff roles have increased in both the Centre for Sustainable Delivery and NHS Scotland Academy.
· Members were provided with NHS GJ Remobilisation Plan (RMP4) update and advised that it will be an opportunity to review and update on RMP3 with the requirement to review mid-year in September 2021 as part of the work for RMP4.
· Templates are being developed and will be sent out to Health Boards in July, to list their current areas of focus, deliverables, indicators and risks.  This will also include the Winter Plan.  It was emphasised that RMP4 will be a ‘narrative light’ document and will underpin the mid-year reviews and enable transition towards longer term 1-3 year delivery plans.
· The Committee reviewed and approved the proposed amendments to the Risk Register with two new risks identified. 



The next meeting is scheduled for 6 September 2021.
2 
Recommendation

Board Members are asked to note the Finance and Performance Committee Update.

Stephen McAllister
Chair – Finance and Performance Committee
8 July 2021
___________________________________________________________________

1
NHS Golden Jubilee is the brand name for the NHS National Waiting Times Centre.
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